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27 September 2004
The FOI Contact Officer
Attorney-General's Department
Robert Garran Offices
National Circuit
BARTON ACT 2600

Request for documents under the Freedom of Information Act 1982 (FOI Act)
I apply on behalf of the Australian Privacy Foundation under s.15 of the FOI Act for disclosure of submissions made by interested parties in relation to the Anti-Money Laundering Reform process currently being undertaken by a unit located within your Department.  Details of the Review are on your web site at http://www.ag.gov.au/aml 
We specifically request access to any written submissions made in response to the Issues Papers and Policy Principles paper published earlier this year, but also to any other submissions received relevant to the Reform process, including from other government departments and agencies, either before or since the publication of these papers.

We also seek any records of consultations undertaken as part of the Reform process – such as dates of  any meetings (whether face to face or by telecommunications) and participant lists, and any minutes or notes of such meetings.  We include in this request details of meetings of the Ministerial Advisory Group and of the consultative forums held by the Reform unit
Initially, we seek only a list of submissions/meetings, from which we would then select those for which we would like to see the substantive content.  Please treat this request in two parts – with separate consideration given to the request for lists and the request for substantive content. 
In relation to form of access, we would prefer to receive documents initially in electronic form where this is practicable, but reserve the option of requesting hard copies later.

In relation to charges, we seek remission of all fees pursuant to s.30A(1)(b)(ii) on the basis that “the giving of access is in the general public interest”.  The outcome of the AML Reform process, in the intended form of revised anti-money laundering legislation, will affect a large proportion of the Australian population through the imposition of ‘know you customer’ and reporting requirements on many businesses in many sectors. We are an interest group with a specific interest in the subject of the AML Reform process. This is substantiated by my membership, as a representative of the Foundation, on the AUSTRAC Privacy Consultative Committee. 
Yours faithfully

Nigel Waters

Board Member and Policy Co-ordinator, APF

Phone: 02 4981 0828, 0407 230342

Email: nigelwaters@iprimus.com.au
Cc: Austrac Privacy Consultative Committee
